
St. Charles Parish


Department of Planning & Zoning

Land Use Report

Case Number: PZS-2003-18


GENERAL APPLICATION INFORMATION
· Name/Address of Applicant:

Ridgeland Properties, LLC

323 Willowdale Blvd.

Luling, La  70070 
· Location of Site:

Western edge of Magnolia Ridge Road.

· Requested Action:

Formal Construction Approval of Magnolia Manor, Phase I  

· Purpose of Requested Action:

Single-family residential development. 


SITE – SPECIFIC INFORMATION
· Size of Parcel:

Approx. 39 acres

· Existing Land Use:

Vacant 

· Existing Zoning:

R-1A

· Surrounding Land Uses and Zoning:

Property lies in an undeveloped agricultural portion of rural St. Charles Parish along Magnolia Ridge Road. Open land uses exist on the site. Sparse large lot and rural residential land uses across Magnolia Ridge Road.

· Comprehensive Plan Specifications:

“Maintain the existing land use mix, protect existing residential uses and 

encourage commercial and light industrial development.”

· Utilities:

Water connections are in place. Sewer is not.
· Floodplain Information:

AE +4; special flood hazard area.
· Traffic Analysis:

Site is served by Magnolia Ridge Road (LA 306).


ANALYSIS
This is an application for Construction Approval of a resubdivision of 34 vacant lots along Magnolia Ridge Road and an undivided and undeveloped parcel between the rear of these lots and US 90 into 38 single-family residential lots. The site is 39-acres in size, and development is anticipated to be in 3 phases.

Phases 1-A and 1-B entails the portion of the site that abuts and is nearest Magnolia Ridge Road. Traveling from US 90 southward on Magnolia Ridge Road, the site begins approximately 200 feet from the northern edge of a 100-foot right of way for LP&L, or approximately 600-feet from the Maple Street intersection. The site further abuts Magnolia Ridge Road from Maple Street for approximately 1,300 feet. The interior of the development is to be served with an interior roadway with a temporary cul-du-sac installed. Future Phase 2 is to extend beyond the temporary cul-du-sac to abut US 90. The roadway is proposed to connect to US 90 in the future.

All required letters of no objection have been received. However, the letter from the Department of Waterworks, dated July 17, 2003 states that there are several modifications or additions needed. As of this report, these remain outstanding.


DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Department recommends Formal Construction Approval, pending acceptance of modifications to the satisfaction of the Department of Waterworks.

